## **MLCCC General Meeting Minutes**

**April 14, 2022** 

(36 in attendance)

<u>Intersection of Grins & Giggles:</u> With April being the end of tax season, club president Dave Robins had members laughing with a plethora of funny IRS jokes.

The meeting was officially called to order at 7:02 pm/pdt.

Pledge of Allegiance.

Welcome to guest and newest member Junior Gil. He owns a 2021 Dodge Challenger 392. The club also welcomed Jeff Pickering who joined the club in 2020 but was unable to attend in-person meetings until now. Jeff owns a 1942 Studebaker.

**Secretary's Report**: March meeting minutes were approved.

<u>Treasurer's Report (Bob Kent)</u>: Club checking account balance is \$8358.33. There is one bill in the amount of \$229.60 (yearly website renewal). Members gave formal approval for this bill to be paid.

A reminder that some members are still needing to pay their annual dues. (Cost is only \$15.00 a year – and includes a partner/spouse, if applicable).

<u>Webmaster's Report (Paul Boehm)</u>: The search continues for someone to work with Paul to learn how to run the club website in case a backup is needed. (Paul says it's easy to learn.)

The car shows listed on the website are up to date as much as possible at this time. (Note: The Smokiam RV Resort show in Soap Lake has been canceled for this year.)

<u>April birthdays</u>: Bill Anderson, Clay Crook, and Junior Gil

## **Acknowledgements:**

Thank you to Glenda Anderson for the car-themed Easter Bunny table decorations and candy treats! (Ann Robins has next month).

## **Rear View Mirror Flashbacks:**

On display at the general meeting was an impressive photo board put together by club historians Karen and Clay Crook. It featured cars from previous shows with clever personalized license plates. Also displayed prominently in the back of the room was the very cute stuffed Duck, which has been with Karen and Clay since last year's Harrington car show. In order for the Duck to move on to a new home, members need to "fess up" (or "tattle") about any known mishaps involving their own or fellow members' classic vehicles which have occurred on the way to, during, or on the way home from a show or other car event.

#### **Unfinished Business:**

More MLCCC ID cards ("I like your car...join our club") have been made up and are available for handing out to potential new members. Anyone interested in ordering personalized MLCCC ID cards can provide Paul with a picture of their car in JPEG or PDF format, along with any pertinent vehicle information they wish to appear on the card. Cost for personalized cards is 10 for \$1.00.

MLCCC plaques are still available for purchase (\$30.00 each)

By-Law Amendment. The club's check signing policy states that two signatures are required. In order to bring the club into compliance with the existing By-Law, Dave Robins and Charlie Green have been granted signing authority at Umpqua Bank.

Clarification was given that our club's insurance policy provides coverage at club sanctioned events.

# **Door Prizes (Judy Kent):**

Mike Treadwell won a Mel's Diner metal sign Roger Simmons won an Easter Bunny/rabbit statue

#### **New Business:**

 Briefing on MLCCC's assist with Moses Lake 2022 Springfest (car show scheduled for Saturday, May 28<sup>th</sup>, 8 AM – 3 PM.) The club will "come

- along side" Larry Camden to provide help as needed. A parade at 8 PM featuring cars, tractors, and motorcycles is also planned.
- Car of the Month: Junior Gil
- 50/50 Raffle: Hilda won \$44
- Powder Puff Cruise is tentatively scheduled for June 19. (Ladies will plan this event and also drive. Gentlemen are encouraged to begin any teaching necessary to ensure a safe trip -- as they will be riding in the passenger seat!)
- All are invited to attend the weekly informal cruise-in (and possible cruise through town) at Big Lots Saturday's beginning around 4:30 pm.
- At last month's meeting, members filled out suggestion sheets with ideas
  for club activities. The Board is currently prioritizing events to be
  announced. Dave has suggested garage tours as a possible fun activity.
  Members should check the MLCCC website for club sanctioned activities.
  Information on certain future planned events will also be communicated
  by Paul via email.
- "Dust 'em off" breakfast cruise to Quincy is scheduled for April 23rd. More details will be forthcoming.
- At the May general meeting, members present will vote on whether or not to extend meetings into June, July, August and September. It has been the club's tradition to suspend monthly meetings after May (with the exception of the annual June pizza party) and resume gathering together in the month of October. If majority approval is given by club members for summer meetings, a revised table decorations sign-up sheet will be circulated in order to fill the gaps.
- Next scheduled General Club Meeting is May 12, 2022.

Following a motion, second, and unanimous vote, the meeting was adjourned at 8:00 pm/pdt.

**April 2022 Car of the Month** 



Junior Gil – 2021 Dodge Challenger 392 – "Beast"

This is my 2021 Dodge Challenger 392 called "Beast".

She is equipped with a 392 cubic inch Hemi engine, six speed manual transmission, and produces 475 HP at the crank.

I have modified the exhaust by eliminating the mid-mufflers which also added a few more horses.

My love of cars is inspired by my father and helping him work on his vehicles.

There are many plans for "Beast" so watch for additions and modifications coming.

"Beast" loves to cruise with another of your club members so look for it cruising the strip and highways of Moses Lake.